
Anthony S. Campagiorni, Esq. 
Vice President 
Customer Services & Regulatory Affairs 
 
 

 
 

   April 26, 2019 
 
 

Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess, Secretary 
State of New York Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY 12223 

 

Re:  Case 18-M-0679 Order Approving Tariff Amendments with Modifications 
 
 

Dear Secretary Burgess: 
 
 In compliance with the Commission’s Order Approving Tariff Amendments with Modifications in Case 18-M-
0679, issued and effective April 22nd, 2019, Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation (“Central Hudson” or “the 
Company”), hereby files the following tariff leaves to become effective May 1, 2019. 
 

P.S.C. No. 12 – Gas 
 

3rd Revised Leaf No. 25 
2nd Revised Leaf No. 26 
1st Revised Leaf No. 51 

 
 

The purpose of this filing is to further clarify the changes to Public Service Law §39 and include the 
substance of the law’s provision of a customer’s right to an actual meter read.  In addition, further clarification was 
made to address special meter readings fees to be assessed per customer and not per meter.  Further revisions state 
there will be no charge to the customer when the company has the ability to read the customer’s meter without sending 
personnel to the customer’s premises. 

  
 Pursuant to Ordering Paragraph 6 of the aforementioned Order, the requirements of section §66(12)(b) of the 
Public Service Law regarding newspaper publication have been waived. 

 
Questions related to this filing should be directed to Jennifer Lorenzini at (845) 486-5523 or 

Jlorenzini@cenhud.com. 

 
 

         Yours very truly, 

 

         Anthony S. Campagiorni 
Vice President – Customers Services & 
Regulatory Affairs 
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